
City of Phoenix 

September 26, 2024 

Andrea Batchelor 
Sent Via: Email -  

RE: Dismissal of Ethics Inquiry EC-20-02 

Dear Andrea Batchelor: 

I am writing to formally notify you that the Ethics Commission (“Commission”) met on June 
20, 2024, and after a thorough review and consideration of Ethics Inquiry EC-20-02, which 
was filed on September 28, 2020 (“Ethics Complaint”), the Commission voted to dismiss 
the Ethics Complaint. 

The Commission’s decision was based on a comprehensive assessment of the available 
facts and in accordance with relevant city ordinances, policies, or procedures, including 
but not limited to, Phoenix City Code Sec. 2-52 and 2-53.  The Commission dismissed 
the Ethics Complaint by an affirmative vote of at least four members, that the Ethics 
Complaint was outside the Commission’s jurisdiction and/or was facially insufficient to 
warrant investigation by the Commission’s Counsel.  Pursuant to Phoenix City Code Sec. 
2-53, the dismissal of the Ethics Complaint is not subject to review and the matter is now
closed.

For additional information, please see the City of Phoenix Ethics Commission website for 
meeting results, minutes, and resources, including the Bylaws, Rules of Procedure, and 
Ordinances: www.phoenix.gov/ethics. 

On behalf of the Commission, we appreciate you bringing this matter to our attention and 
for your cooperation and understanding regarding the process for considering ethics or 
gift policy violations by elected officials or board members. Should you have any 
questions or require additional information regarding our decision, please contact the 
Ethics Commission at ethics.commission@phoenix.gov for further clarification. 

Sincerely, 

Sam Leyvas 
Ethics Commission Chair 

http://www.phoenix.gov/ethics
mailto:ethics.commission@phoenix.gov


City of Phoenix 

September 26, 2024 

Emily Jespersen 
Sent Via: Email -  

RE: Dismissal of Ethics Inquiry EC-20-02 

Dear Emily Jespersen: 

I am writing to formally notify you that the Ethics Commission (“Commission”) met on June 
20, 2024, and after a thorough review and consideration of Ethics Inquiry EC-20-02, which 
was filed on September 28, 2020 (“Ethics Complaint”), the Commission voted to dismiss 
the Ethics Complaint. 

The Commission’s decision was based on a comprehensive assessment of the available 
facts and in accordance with relevant city ordinances, policies, or procedures, including 
but not limited to, Phoenix City Code Sec. 2-52 and 2-53.  The Commission dismissed 
the Ethics Complaint by an affirmative vote of at least four members, that the Ethics 
Complaint was outside the Commission’s jurisdiction and/or was facially insufficient to 
warrant investigation by the Commission’s Counsel.  Pursuant to Phoenix City Code Sec. 
2-53, the dismissal of the Ethics Complaint is not subject to review and the matter is now
closed.

For additional information, please see the City of Phoenix Ethics Commission website for 
meeting results, minutes, and resources, including the Bylaws, Rules of Procedure, and 
Ordinances: www.phoenix.gov/ethics. 

On behalf of the Commission, we appreciate you bringing this matter to our attention and 
for your cooperation and understanding regarding the process for considering ethics or 
gift policy violations by elected officials or board members. Should you have any 
questions or require additional information regarding our decision, please contact the 
Ethics Commission at ethics.commission@phoenix.gov for further clarification. 

Sincerely, 

Sam Leyvas 
Ethics Commission Chair 

http://www.phoenix.gov/ethics
mailto:ethics.commission@phoenix.gov


City of Phoenix 

September 26, 2024 

Guadalupe Ramirez 
Sent Via: Email -  

RE: Dismissal of Ethics Inquiry EC-20-02 

Dear Guadalupe Ramirez: 

I am writing to formally notify you that the Ethics Commission (“Commission”) met on June 
20, 2024, and after a thorough review and consideration of Ethics Inquiry EC-20-02, which 
was filed on September 28, 2020 (“Ethics Complaint”), the Commission voted to dismiss 
the Ethics Complaint. 

The Commission’s decision was based on a comprehensive assessment of the available 
facts and in accordance with relevant city ordinances, policies, or procedures, including 
but not limited to, Phoenix City Code Sec. 2-52 and 2-53.  The Commission dismissed 
the Ethics Complaint by an affirmative vote of at least four members, that the Ethics 
Complaint was outside the Commission’s jurisdiction and/or was facially insufficient to 
warrant investigation by the Commission’s Counsel.  Pursuant to Phoenix City Code Sec. 
2-53, the dismissal of the Ethics Complaint is not subject to review and the matter is now
closed.

For additional information, please see the City of Phoenix Ethics Commission website for 
meeting results, minutes, and resources, including the Bylaws, Rules of Procedure, and 
Ordinances: www.phoenix.gov/ethics. 

On behalf of the Commission, we appreciate you bringing this matter to our attention and 
for your cooperation and understanding regarding the process for considering ethics or 
gift policy violations by elected officials or board members. Should you have any 
questions or require additional information regarding our decision, please contact the 
Ethics Commission at ethics.commission@phoenix.gov for further clarification. 

Sincerely, 

Sam Leyvas 
Ethics Commission Chair 

http://www.phoenix.gov/ethics
mailto:ethics.commission@phoenix.gov


City of Phoenix 

September 26, 2024 

Joseph Larios 
Sent Via: Email -  

RE: Dismissal of Ethics Inquiry EC-20-02 

Dear Joseph Larios: 

I am writing to formally notify you that the Ethics Commission (“Commission”) met on June 
20, 2024, and after a thorough review and consideration of Ethics Inquiry EC-20-02, which 
was filed on September 28, 2020 (“Ethics Complaint”), the Commission voted to dismiss 
the Ethics Complaint. 

The Commission’s decision was based on a comprehensive assessment of the available 
facts and in accordance with relevant city ordinances, policies, or procedures, including 
but not limited to, Phoenix City Code Sec. 2-52 and 2-53.  The Commission dismissed 
the Ethics Complaint by an affirmative vote of at least four members, that the Ethics 
Complaint was outside the Commission’s jurisdiction and/or was facially insufficient to 
warrant investigation by the Commission’s Counsel.  Pursuant to Phoenix City Code Sec. 
2-53, the dismissal of the Ethics Complaint is not subject to review and the matter is now
closed.

For additional information, please see the City of Phoenix Ethics Commission website for 
meeting results, minutes, and resources, including the Bylaws, Rules of Procedure, and 
Ordinances: www.phoenix.gov/ethics. 

On behalf of the Commission, we appreciate you bringing this matter to our attention and 
for your cooperation and understanding regarding the process for considering ethics or 
gift policy violations by elected officials or board members. Should you have any 
questions or require additional information regarding our decision, please contact the 
Ethics Commission at ethics.commission@phoenix.gov for further clarification. 

Sincerely, 

Sam Leyvas 
Ethics Commission Chair 

http://www.phoenix.gov/ethics
mailto:ethics.commission@phoenix.gov


City of Phoenix 

September 26, 2024 

Kara Hyland 
Sent Via: Email -  

RE: Dismissal of Ethics Inquiry EC-20-02 

Dear Kara Hyland: 

I am writing to formally notify you that the Ethics Commission (“Commission”) met on June 
20, 2024, and after a thorough review and consideration of Ethics Inquiry EC-20-02, which 
was filed on September 28, 2020 (“Ethics Complaint”), the Commission voted to dismiss 
the Ethics Complaint. 

The Commission’s decision was based on a comprehensive assessment of the available 
facts and in accordance with relevant city ordinances, policies, or procedures, including 
but not limited to, Phoenix City Code Sec. 2-52 and 2-53.  The Commission dismissed 
the Ethics Complaint by an affirmative vote of at least four members, that the Ethics 
Complaint was outside the Commission’s jurisdiction and/or was facially insufficient to 
warrant investigation by the Commission’s Counsel.  Pursuant to Phoenix City Code Sec. 
2-53, the dismissal of the Ethics Complaint is not subject to review and the matter is now
closed.

For additional information, please see the City of Phoenix Ethics Commission website for 
meeting results, minutes, and resources, including the Bylaws, Rules of Procedure, and 
Ordinances: www.phoenix.gov/ethics. 

On behalf of the Commission, we appreciate you bringing this matter to our attention and 
for your cooperation and understanding regarding the process for considering ethics or 
gift policy violations by elected officials or board members. Should you have any 
questions or require additional information regarding our decision, please contact the 
Ethics Commission at ethics.commission@phoenix.gov for further clarification. 

Sincerely, 

Sam Leyvas 
Ethics Commission Chair 

http://www.phoenix.gov/ethics
mailto:ethics.commission@phoenix.gov


City of Phoenix 

September 26, 2024 

Manuel Bernal  
Sent Via: Email -  

RE: Dismissal of Ethics Inquiry EC-20-02 

Dear Manuel Bernal: 

I am writing to formally notify you that the Ethics Commission (“Commission”) met on June 
20, 2024, and after a thorough review and consideration of Ethics Inquiry EC-20-02, which 
was filed on September 28, 2020 (“Ethics Complaint”), the Commission voted to dismiss 
the Ethics Complaint. 

The Commission’s decision was based on a comprehensive assessment of the available 
facts and in accordance with relevant city ordinances, policies, or procedures, including 
but not limited to, Phoenix City Code Sec. 2-52 and 2-53.  The Commission dismissed 
the Ethics Complaint by an affirmative vote of at least four members, that the Ethics 
Complaint was outside the Commission’s jurisdiction and/or was facially insufficient to 
warrant investigation by the Commission’s Counsel.  Pursuant to Phoenix City Code Sec. 
2-53, the dismissal of the Ethics Complaint is not subject to review and the matter is now
closed.

For additional information, please see the City of Phoenix Ethics Commission website for 
meeting results, minutes, and resources, including the Bylaws, Rules of Procedure, and 
Ordinances: www.phoenix.gov/ethics. 

On behalf of the Commission, we appreciate you bringing this matter to our attention and 
for your cooperation and understanding regarding the process for considering ethics or 
gift policy violations by elected officials or board members. Should you have any 
questions or require additional information regarding our decision, please contact the 
Ethics Commission at ethics.commission@phoenix.gov for further clarification. 

Sincerely, 

Sam Leyvas 
Ethics Commission Chair 

http://www.phoenix.gov/ethics
mailto:ethics.commission@phoenix.gov


City of Phoenix 

September 26, 2024 

Victoria Murray 
Sent Via: Email -  

RE: Dismissal of Ethics Inquiry EC-20-02 

Dear Victoria Murray: 

I am writing to formally notify you that the Ethics Commission (“Commission”) met on June 
20, 2024, and after a thorough review and consideration of Ethics Inquiry EC-20-02, which 
was filed on September 28, 2020 (“Ethics Complaint”), the Commission voted to dismiss 
the Ethics Complaint. 

The Commission’s decision was based on a comprehensive assessment of the available 
facts and in accordance with relevant city ordinances, policies, or procedures, including 
but not limited to, Phoenix City Code Sec. 2-52 and 2-53.  The Commission dismissed 
the Ethics Complaint by an affirmative vote of at least four members, that the Ethics 
Complaint was outside the Commission’s jurisdiction and/or was facially insufficient to 
warrant investigation by the Commission’s Counsel.  Pursuant to Phoenix City Code Sec. 
2-53, the dismissal of the Ethics Complaint is not subject to review and the matter is now
closed.

For additional information, please see the City of Phoenix Ethics Commission website for 
meeting results, minutes, and resources, including the Bylaws, Rules of Procedure, and 
Ordinances: www.phoenix.gov/ethics. 

On behalf of the Commission, we appreciate you bringing this matter to our attention and 
for your cooperation and understanding regarding the process for considering ethics or 
gift policy violations by elected officials or board members. Should you have any 
questions or require additional information regarding our decision, please contact the 
Ethics Commission at ethics.commission@phoenix.gov for further clarification. 

Sincerely, 

Sam Leyvas 
Ethics Commission Chair 

http://www.phoenix.gov/ethics
mailto:ethics.commission@phoenix.gov


City of Phoenix 

September 26, 2024 

Sal DiCiccio 
Sent Via: Email -  

RE: Dismissal of Ethics Inquiry EC-20-02 

Dear Sal DiCiccio: 

I am writing to formally notify you that the Ethics Commission (“Commission”) met on June 
20, 2024, and after a thorough review and consideration of Ethics Inquiry EC-20-02, which 
was filed on September 28, 2020 (“Ethics Complaint”), the Commission voted to dismiss 
the Ethics Complaint. 

The Commission’s decision was based on a comprehensive assessment of the available 
facts and in accordance with relevant city ordinances, policies, or procedures, including 
but not limited to, Phoenix City Code Sec. 2-52 and 2-53.  The Commission dismissed 
the Ethics Complaint by an affirmative vote of at least four members, that the Ethics 
Complaint was outside the Commission’s jurisdiction and/or was facially insufficient to 
warrant investigation by the Commission’s Counsel.  Pursuant to Phoenix City Code Sec. 
2-53, the dismissal of the Ethics Complaint is not subject to review and the matter is now
closed.

For additional information, please see the City of Phoenix Ethics Commission website for 
meeting results, minutes, and resources, including the Bylaws, Rules of Procedure, and 
Ordinances: www.phoenix.gov/ethics. 

On behalf of the Commission, we appreciate you bringing this matter to our attention and 
for your cooperation and understanding regarding the process for considering ethics or 
gift policy violations by elected officials or board members. Should you have any 
questions or require additional information regarding our decision, please contact the 
Ethics Commission at ethics.commission@phoenix.gov for further clarification. 

Sincerely, 

Sam Leyvas 
Ethics Commission Chair 

http://www.phoenix.gov/ethics
mailto:ethics.commission@phoenix.gov
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